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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 2 November 2015 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning meeting and Council on 5 October 2015 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. ALLOCATION OF SECTION 106 FUNDS

The allocation of Section 106 funds has long been a bone of contention with the Council. Alison North, Community Leisure Manager and Debbie Arscott, Community Leisure Officer Taunton Deane Borough Council will be present at the meeting to present a short paper on the S106 spend options/proposals for outdoor recreation.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
8. GRANTS

(a) Wellington Cricket Club

An application for grant has been received from Wellington Cricket Club for £1,050. Once again the club is asking for assistance in connection with its very successful series of winter coaching sessions for the young people of the area. This is the seventh year that this project will have taken place, a project which has been made possible by the support of the Town Council. In previous years when supporting this application funds from the Youth Action budget have been used although sufficient funds are currently available in the Council’s Grants budget.

Full details of the Club’s application have been previously circulated.

9. NORTH STREET CAR PARK – ACCESS ROAD

Members will recall that at the September 2015 meeting the unsatisfactory condition of the access road to and from North Street Car Park was discussed. In July last year TDBC had announced that it had found £60k in savings which would be spent on a “cleaner Deane”. One of the things identified to be funded was the resurfacing of North Street Car Park, Wellington. Unfortunately this had never happened. TDBC had stated that it “has some funding for the resurfacing, but we need to sort out the ‘rat run’ first. Our councillors do want to push this forward so we will be putting some proposals to them and sharing with WTC”.
The Town Council were firmly of the opinion that it was necessary for the surface of the access road to be brought up to a more robust standard.

Since that time the condition of the access road has deteriorated once again but action has been taken to patch it up.. Councillor Barr and the Town Clerk have both taken the matter up with TDBC. Who informed them that they are “regularly monitoring the car park and looking at various ways to reduce the erosion of the surface, with the preferred option of stopping the rat run.”
Any such action would clearly have a significant effect on town centre traffic. The purpose of placing this before the Council now is to give members an opportunity to make this Council’s views known before any action is taken by TDBC.
10. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

(a) Staffing and Training Committee

The minutes of a meeting of the Staffing and Training Committee held on 5 October 2015 are attached.
(b) Allotments Committee 

The minutes of a meeting of the Allotments Committee held on 21 October 2015 are attached.
(c) Reports from Outside Bodies
To receive any reports from Council representatives on outside bodies:
(i) Youth Voice 

Since the last Council meeting Debbie Bere, Deputy Clerk has been assisted on the Youth Voice project by a youth worker from Somerset Rural Youth Project the new providers at the Youth Centre. Contact has also been made with Court Fields in terms of promotion in school and it is hoped the Deputy Clerk will soon be meeting with the pastoral lead there.

With the Youth Centre opening after half term it is hoped that a larger and more frequent presence in the building will encourage more to Youth Voice as well as promote the group in other youth work sessions. 

The group welcomed PC Dunn and asked him their questions about online bullying, bicycle safety, the role of a police officer in Wellington, drugs and crime in the local media. The session proved very successful in terms of the young people understanding that there was a person behind the uniform and position of authority. 

Another session saw the group working on a list of members of the local community they would like to invite for future discussions. The list consisted several people including the local M.P., Court Fields head teacher and a Street Lighting officer. 

During one session the Youth Voice group saw a young lady who had been through the town; pass the youth centre pushing a bed. The next week – after going home and researching this young people reported back that the lady in question was a Rosie Mai Iredale who had been on television recently and was doing a walk for charity from John O’Groates to Lands End pushing the bed she slept in each night. The group have made contact with Rosie who hopes to come to a Youth Voice session and discuss what she did and the children’s charity Full Reach, that she did it for.
(ii) Youth Work Training Day – Sunday 11 October 2015
Debbie Bere, Deputy Clerk attended a free all day training session at Taunton YMCA, run by the Taunton Deane Youth Network. The day was very useful for future work with the Youth Voice, Civic Award and Mentoring schemes running in the town. 

Debbie attended two workshops ‘Young People’s Voice In Their Community’ and ‘Inspiring Youth Work’. The first put the work Youth Voice does into context, understanding how to involve young people in our community more and confirming where things are going right. From discussions with many organisations there, it seems that this Wellington version of a youth council is particularly successful. As a Town Council Wellington seem to be impressively ahead of many in terms of its youth interaction.

The second workshop was full of information on how to work with young people in order to get the best out of them as well as how to promote and increase your group’s popularity.

The information, resources and skills gathered will hopefully be put to good use when working with young people in the town in the future. 
(iii) West Somerset I.A.G.

Debbie Bere, Deputy Clerk attended this month’s West Somerset Information Advisory Group meeting held at the Bridgewater Police Centre. A tour of the custody suite proved very interesting, increasing the understanding of where those arrested in Wellington would be taken and the process that they would go through when there. The group were also shown the police centre; this included the base for response teams and video link meeting rooms for regular links to Wellington’s police station when updating colleagues. The main offices for the different departments in our local area were here, as well as teaching rooms for any training updates required. A greater understanding of the policing of Somerset was obtained as well as the policing of our now changed local area – including Minehead and Williton. 
11.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE - Report attached

12. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £915.17 - September deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £223.73 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £70 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110 - Storage of Christmas Lights
(e) Edge Publications - £403.20 – October/November Newsletter

(f) Ready Bready Dough Ltd - £270 – Catering for Carnival Reception

(g) Ready Bready Dough Ltd - £472.50 – Catering for Civic Service

(h) Viking - £156.73 – Stationery and supplies

(i) Bloomin’ Lovely - £25 - 100th birthday flowers

(j) Chess - £81.26 - Broadband and telephone
(k) TDBC - £384 – Planning Officer’s attendance

(l) edf energy - £117.19 – electricity
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
26 October 2015
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